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	Dear Members and Friends,
 

Greetings from GAATW International Secretariat. 
 
Violations of rights of migrant domestic workers within the household of foreign diplomats are not new issues in the USA or in other countries. In March, the USA dropped the charges against the Indian Diplomat, Devyani Khobragade, who was arrested on charges of visa fraud and making false statements in connection with her treatment of Sangeeta Richard, her domestic worker from India. The charges included not paying the minimum wage for the domestic worker as stated otherwise in the visa documents. Days after the ruling, a new indictment has been filed against the Indian diplomat which reinstates the same charges against her.

This is not the first time that cases have been filed against the diplomats by their domestic workers. Such cases have the potential to set precedence in addressing violations faced by migrant domestic workers by foreign diplomats. However, the issue of human rights violations is still taken over by arguments of state sovereignty and dignity, and international relations between the two nations.
Safe Horizon, a victims’ services agency in the USA and a GAATW member, is representing Sangeeta in case proceedings. Avaloy Lanning, Senior Director of the Anti-Trafficking Program at Safe Horizon, expressed her hope that, "this case sends a clear message to diplomats and consular officials that the US will not tolerate the exploitation of workers and marks the beginning of an increase in prosecution of these cases."
This is another call for serious attention on the issues of exploitation against migrant domestic workers due to the isolated and private nature of their work place. This is a particular challenge when the employer is protected of diplomatic immunity under the Vienna Convention on Diplomatic Relations. According to Ban-Ying, a GAATW member and a specialised counseling centre which works to combat trafficking, the domestic worker in a diplomatic household has an immigration status that is directly linked to her employer, and the employer actually has quite a different, almost untouchable status on the basis of the Vienna Convention on Diplomatic Relations. This convention ensures that diplomats and also their private residences are protected by immunity, making it effectively impossible for the domestic workers to take any legal steps against their employers when problems arise. In most countries they cannot sue them for unpaid wages, and the perpetrators cannot be taken to criminal court for assaults or even in cases of trafficking for the purpose of labour exploitation. Theoretically, the justice system of the diplomat’s sending state would be responsible, but Ban Ying does not know of a single case where a domestic worker  in a diplomatic household was successful in asserting her rights in the country of origin of her employer.
Any case of exploitation by diplomats is clearly a violation of human rights. Therefore we call on States to address the issue with stronger and transparent labour protections for all domestic workers not just in developed economies but globally, including in their own households. 

Finally, we are deeply saddened by the news of the sudden demise of Dr Irene Fernandez, founder director of Tenaganita. Irene was a dear friend and valued colleague of GAATW-IS, a mentor to many of our members and friends. Her tireless work for the rights of workers, especially migrant workers and her struggle for rights and justice were exemplary. She will remain in our hearts forever and her work will continue to guide us. We offer our heartfelt condolences to her family and friends.
Warm Regards,
 
GAATW International Secretariat  
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Late last year GAATW initiated a qualitative research project with member organisations in Asia, Europe and the LAC region to consult with victims of trafficking. Over the last 4 months, our partner researchers have conducted over 110 individual interviews and focus group discussions to understand the effectiveness of assistance and protection services in 13 countries from the view point of victims of trafficking. 
On 24th of March in Cartagena, Colombia, Fundacion Renacer hosted researchers from AMUMRA, (Argentina), Espacios de Mujer, Fundacion Renacer, Hope Foundation (Colombia), Hope Foundation (Ecuador), CHS – Alternativo (Peru) and Brigada Callejara (Mexico) to share and reflect on the studies and identify opportunities for actions based on the findings.  Key suggestions for individual service provision included the need for specific counseling during legal cases to support victims during the often lengthy and complicated process.  Our members also discussed the issue of restrictive shelters and the possibility of alternative options to enable victims to settle in a community but be able to have a safe place to withdraw to and take part in activities. 
The GAATW International Secretariat was also part of a forum at the University of Cartagena. The fórum was attended by academic staff and students as well as representatives from the Cartagena District Committee Against Trafficking and the Public Defender’s Office. The event was an opportunity to highlight common difficulties working in victim assistance scenarios across the region including law enforcements misunderstanding of what constitutes trafficking and negotiating the criminal justice process. Our thanks to Nelson Rivera and the staff of Fundacion Renacer. 
Anti-Trafficking Review is now in Google scholar!
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The Anti-Trafficking Review is now in EBSCO host and therefore findable in google scholar. EBSCO Information Services provides a complete and optimized research solution comprised of research databases, e-books and e-journals. 

Type ‘Anti-Trafficking Review’ and you will see the links to the articles. For more information about the Anti-Trafficking Review, visit our site at: www.antitraffickingreview.org  

 

GAATW's 20th ANNIVERSARY
Anniversary Message to GAATW
We are requesting founding members, past and current members, and friends to share their thoughts and messages for the 20th Anniversary of GAATW. Below are snippets from interviews with two of GAATW's International Board Members. Do send us your video, audio or print messages to mark 20 years of our journey together.  
Message from Sandra Claassen, GAATW International Board for Europe

Sandra is currently the Director of FairWork (formerly BlinN), a GAATW member organisation based in The Netherlands. She is a formerly the Regional coordinator at Foundation Esperanza in Colombia.
‘I came to know about GAATW in 1998 when Siriporn (Skrobanek), then the Coordinator of the Secretariat, came to Colombia [where I was living at the time] for a series of workshops throughout the country. It was very interesting to see how GAATW as an Alliance was managing the issue of trafficking and anti-trafficking work.  

Now that I’m with the International Board, it’s very nice to see how GAATW developed throughout the years. I’m really very much impressed by the quality of work, the motivation and inspiration of different member organisations and staff in anti-trafficking and women’s rights. I really hope that the Alliance will be there for another 20 years and I wish all the Members, the Board, the IS staff and Associates – all the best for the next couple of years!’
Message from Victoria Nwogu, GAATW International Board Member for Africa 

Victoria is currently the Head of the Gender Unit at the United Nations Development Programme in Mogadishu, Somalia.
‘I am very happy and proud to be a member of the GAATW Board. I must say that it has been a very worthwhile association with GAATW for the past 11 years now. I’ve met GAATW in a consultative workshop in Nigeria in 2002 and I found the Alliance to be very visionary in terms of how they straddle the anti-trafficking, human rights, gender, migration and labour rights sectors. And how they’ve been able to use their work through various means to highlight the different areas of intersection of these different sectors. 
A human rights approach should inform all anti-trafficking interventions whether it’s labour rights, migrant rights, or the rights of any minority [group] in the country. I think in that respect, GAATW is ahead of the curve in terms of anti-trafficking thinking, anti-trafficking work and advocacy at the global level. 
And now that GAATW is 20, we can firmly establish the concrete contributions they have made in shaping the anti-trafficking discourse globally. I think GAATW should continue to be a leader in this area, very important is how they built a regional presence and support members, friends and like-minded organisations on the ground.’     

RESOURCES
Reports/PUBLICATIONS ON TRAFFICKING, LABOUR AND MIGRATION
"I Wanted to Lie Down and Die"
Trafficking and Torture of Eritreans in Sudan and Egypt by Human Rights Watch
This 79-page report documents how, since 2010, Egyptian traffickers have tortured Eritreans for ransom in the Sinai Peninsula, including through rape, burning, and mutilation. It also documents torture by traffickers in eastern Sudan and 29 incidents in which victims told Human Rights Watch that Sudanese and Egyptian security officers facilitated trafficker abuses rather than arresting them and rescuing their victims. Egyptian officials deny there are trafficker abuses in Sinai, allowing it to become a safe haven for traffickers.
http://www.hrw.org/reports/2014/02/11/i-wanted-lie-down-and-die-0  
Life Interrupted: Trafficking into Forced Labor in the United States 
by Denise Brennan
Life Interrupted introduces us to survivors of human trafficking who are struggling to get by and make homes for themselves in the United States. Having spent nearly a decade following the lives of formerly trafficked men and women, Denise Brennan recounts in close detail their flight from their abusers and their courageous efforts to rebuild their lives. At once scholarly and accessible, her book links these firsthand accounts to global economic inequities and under-regulated and unprotected workplaces that routinely exploit migrant laborers in the United States. Brennan contends that today's punitive immigration policies undermine efforts to fight trafficking. While many believe trafficking happens only in the sex trade, Brennan shows that across low-wage labor sectors—in fields, in factories, and on construction sites—widespread exploitation can lead to and conceal forced labor. Life Interrupted is a riveting account of life in and after trafficking and a forceful call for meaningful immigration and labor reform.

All royalties from this book will be donated to the nonprofit Survivor Leadership Training Fund administered through the Freedom Network. 
https://www.dukeupress.edu/Life-Interrupted/ 

The Price of Rights: Regulating International Labor Migration 
by Martin Ruhs
The Price of Rights analyzes how high-income countries restrict the rights of migrant workers as part of their labor immigration policies and discusses the implications for global debates about regulating labor migration and protecting migrants. It comprehensively looks at the tensions between human rights and citizenship rights, the agency and interests of migrants and states, and the determinants and ethics of labor immigration policy.
http://theodorosfouskas.com/2014/02/11/book-the-price-of-rights-regulating-international-labor-migration-by-martin-ruhs/  
After trafficking. The (re)integration needs and experiences of trafficked children

by The Trafficking Research Project

This study was based on in-depth interviews with 252 trafficked persons from all six countries in the Greater Mekong Sub-region (GMS) about their experiences of (re)integration, including successes and challenges, as well as future plans and aspirations. The study included persons who had been identified and assisted, as well as those who were not identified and/or did not receive assistance. Understanding the diverse and complex post-trafficking trajectories sheds light on a wide range of issues and dynamics at play in the (re)integration processes in the GMS. It also highlights both the strengths and weaknesses of existing (re)integration mechanisms and processes.

http://thetraffickingresearchproject.wordpress.com/2014/03/14/after-trafficking-the-reintegration-needs-and-experiences-of-trafficked-children/
Towards Better Work: Understanding labour in apparel global value chains

by Arianna Rossi, Amy Luinstra and John Pickles (eds.), ILO
This volume provides solutions-oriented approaches for promoting improved working conditions and labour rights in the apparel industry. This study analyses how workers, governments and business can collaborate in order to confront the key opportunities and challenges affecting labour in apparel global value chains. It provides new empirical insights into the garment sector in Asia (Cambodia, India, Lao People’s Democratic Republic), Europe (Romania), Africa (Lesotho, Morocco) and the Americas (Haiti, Nicaragua), with a focus on wages, worker empowerment and the institutional contexts facilitating or hampering the attainment of improved working conditions. 

Co-published with Palgrave Macmillan as part of the Advances in Labour Studies series.
http://www.ilo.org/global/publications/books/forthcoming-publications/WCMS_218888/lang--en/index.htm 

 
 
CALL FOR SUBMISSIONS
3rd ITUC World Congress

The International Trade Union Confederation (ITUC) is looking for interesting and inspiring examples of videos, documents, photos and any other materials to put on the webpages for the Berlin Congress. Forms are available online for those who would like to showcase the work of organisations, or bring forward stories about the world of work. Submissions will be shared on its Congress website. 
The issues of migrant workers, including forced labour and human trafficking are part of the sub-theme ‘Realising rights’ for the upcoming Congress.

Imagining Equality

Your Voices on Women’s Human Rights, An Online Media Project

The Global Fund for Women is calling for submissions for their upcoming project "Imagining Equality: Your Voices on Women's Human Rights" by answering the questions: What is equality to you? 
GFW is soliciting submissions of photography, video, audio, journalism, creative writing and more are accepted online through 30 April 2014. For more details, go to: 

http://imaginingequality.imow.org/

NEWS

Argentina ratifies the Domestic Workers Convention

Good news for domestic workers in Argentina. On 24 March 2014, Argentina became the thirteenth ILO member State and the seventh Latin American member State to ratify this instrument that seeks to improve the working and living conditions of tens of millions of domestic workers worldwide.

http://ilo.org/global/standards/information-resources-and-publications/news/WCMS_239518/lang--en/index.htm

OPPORTUNITIES

Human Security Policy Studies Centre (HSPSC), a GAATW member base in Mongolia, is working in partnership with Caritas Czech Republic (CCR) on a project entitled “Strengthening Civil Society in Combating Human Trafficking in Mongolia”. The project focuses on supporting civil society groups in Mongolia and in strengthening the capacity of law enforcers, particularly, police investigators working on cases of human trafficking for labor exploitation. In this regard, HSPSC and Caritas Czech Republic are currently looking for an international expert to train Mongolian investigators/trainers of trainees on how to successfully investigate the labor exploitation cases of human trafficking occurring in and out of Mongolia. 

Click here to download the vacancy announcement. 
 

               Human Rights at home, abroad and on the way
The GAATW e-bulletin is sent out to all member organisations of the Alliance as well as to many of its friends and sister NGOs worldwide. The e-bulletin is published once a month. A Spanish version goes out to the GAATW REDLAC mailing list  after the English version. Sometimes additional follow up information and/or reminders are also sent via email to member organisations. Primarily a tool for communication between the International Secretariat and the Alliance members, the e-bulletin aims to cover a broad range of topics although trafficking related issues remain its special focus. We also use this e-bulletin to inform members about upcoming events and provide regular updates about the Secretariat. We strongly encourage members and friends to send us their input to the e-bulletin at gaatw@gaatw.org   If you do not want to receive this e-bulletin please send us a message at gaatw@gaatw.org and we will delete your address from the list. Please note that we have not inserted the advertisements that may appear on this message. GAATW International Secretariat is not associated in any of these ads over which we have no control.
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